
Croft Good Neighbours Meeting        

Minutes of Meeting  

6pm  Friday 8 November 2019         Venue: 17 Windermere Drive 

 

 

Item Detail Action 

Attendance 
Apologies 

Deb Summers, Marjie Smith, Kath Muir 
Julie Halliwell   Janet Thompson 
 

 

Accounts The bank balance at present stands at £794.47 
Thanks to Janet for keeping the accounts. 

JT 

Jobs recorded We have completed 108 requests up to date-the vast majority being 
transport requests. 

 

Fun Day 8 June Despite the rain, the plant stall made £110.50 We hope to do this 
again next year. 

 

Tea Party 22 August The joint Tea Party with Happy Circle was a success, with 
approximately 50 attending to have tea and cake in the garden with 
a very successful raffle. The Raffle raised £132.00 which was 
donated to the Happy Circle as agreed. Expenses for this event were 
£81.50. 

 

Blaby District Council 
Outstanding 
Achievement Award 

CGN were runners up in the Community Group Category, the 
winners being the very deserving Blaby Mind Matters. The framed 
award was shown. 

 

23 November Church 
Fayre at the school 

It was decided that this would only run if there were enough people 
to man the stall on the Saturday. Deb would ask to see who could 
attend. It would be a promotional stall only as our bank balance is 
healthy but we are in great need of more volunteers. We need more 
people who are willing to have the community phone and who can 
give lifts as the same four or five people do most of the jobs and at 
times, we struggle to cover all requests. 

DS 

AOB It was decided that CGN would present a wreath at the 
Remembrance Service at the Croft Memorial on Sunday 10 
November. Kath would write the label with Deb presenting. Kath 
would ask if our name could be read out at the service when it came 
to members of the community presenting wreaths, Kath would ask 
Brian Thomas if this was possible even though we are too late to be 
in the order of service. It was proposed we do this each year, funds 
permitting. 

DS 
KM 

Nominations for chair Deb proposed Kath Muir for chair and Marjie Smith seconded. Kath 
accepted. 

 

Future meetings To keep the meetings to a minimum, it was decided we would wait 
until the New Year before deciding if the next meeting should be 
about the next litter pick or the Fun Day, it would need to be the 
AGM. 

 

 Meeting closed at 6.50pm  

 


